Notice of Proposed Rule

DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAY SAFETY AND MOTOR VEHICLES
Division of Motor Vehicles
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

15C-1.015
Vehicle Registration Information

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: The purpose of this rule is to provide clarity regarding documentation to be presented prior to the registering of a vehicle. The effect will be to allow the department to ensure compliance with state law when processing an application for a vehicle registration.

SUMMARY: The Rule language identifies documents required to establish the validity of a passport.

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:

The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule. A SERC has not been prepared by the Agency.

The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The Department’s economic analysis of the adverse impact or potential regulatory costs of the proposed rule did not exceed any of the criteria established in Section 120.541(2)(a), Florida Statutes. As part of this analysis, the Department relied on a checklist of potential adverse impacts or regulatory costs, ultimately concluding that impacted entities will not incur adverse direct or indirect costs as a result of the proposed rule. Additionally, no interested party submitted additional information regarding the economic impact.

Any person who wishes to provide information regarding a statement of estimated regulatory costs, or provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 320.011 FS.
LAW IMPLEMENTED: 320.02(2) FS.
IF REQUESTED WITHIN 21 DAYS OF THE DATE OF THIS NOTICE, A HEARING WILL BE SCHEDULED AND ANNOUNCED IN THE FAR.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Victor Miller, HSMV Program Manager, 2900 Apalachee Pkwy., Rm. A334, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0500, victormiller@flhsmv.gov, (850)617-2698.

THE FULL TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE IS:
15C-1.015 Vehicle Registration Information.
For purposes of s. 320.02, Florida Statutes, a “valid passport” is:
(1) An unexpired passport or passport card issued by the United States government; or
(2) An unexpired passport issued by the government of another country with:
(a) A stamp or mark affixed by the United States Department of Homeland Security onto the passport to evidence and authorize lawful presence in the United States; or
(b) An unexpired I-94, or current permanent resident card, or unexpired immigrant visa, issued by the United States Department of Homeland Security.
Rulemaking Authority 320.011 FS. Law Implemented 320.02(2) FS. History–New ____________.
NAME OF PERSON ORIGINATING PROPOSED RULE: Victor Miller

NAME OF AGENCY HEAD WHO APPROVED THE PROPOSED RULE: Governor and Cabinet

DATE PROPOSED RULE APPROVED BY AGENCY HEAD: June 12, 2024

DATE NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT PUBLISHED IN FAR: May 28, 2024
